10 May 2021

Dear Valued Stakeholder,

Re: Notification of access to Lower Brown Hill Creek

## What is proposed?

This letter is to update you on the stormwater management project that is being undertaken by the Brown Hill and Keswick Creeks Stormwater Board in your Council area.

The project is designed to mitigate serious flood risks and help safeguard properties across the catchment through the implementation of flood mitigation works that will include the upgrade of channels and bridge crossings.

This will include the upgrade of Lower Brown Hill Creek, a 3.3 kilometre long section of channel between the Airport and Anzac Highway (refer attached plan). The channel is primarily situated within a 12 metre wide reserve owned by City of West Torrens.

Please visit the project website for further information about the proposed works: https://bhkcstormwater.com.au/

## What is next?

The project is now entering the design phase which requires our team to access the creek for site investigations. These investigations will include survey of the existing creek channel and sampling of the existing soils, to help our team plan the upgrade works, which are proposed to be undertaken progressively over the next 6 years. The investigations will be undertaken from May through to August 2021.

In the majority of instances you are unlikely to be aware that these investigations are taking place, and access will not typically be required outside of the creek corridor. If you happen to see members of our friendly team, please feel free to say hello – they will be more than happy to answer any questions that you may have about the investigations.

If you have any specific questions about the investigations or wish to discuss creek access in the vicinity of your property, please contact us using the details below.

## Staying in touch with you

Once the initial designs have been developed, our team will be in contact to seek feedback from the community. Thank you for your support and understanding as we embark on this exciting Project.

Yours sincerely

**Brown Hill Keswick Creek Stormwater Project Team** 

Phone: 1800 934 325

Email: <u>info@bhkcstormwater.com.au</u>
Post: PO Box 124, Unley SA 5061

